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       Since you noticed my behavior and observed before you and Ann went to bed 
I'll mostly deal with after experiences. It purveyed a warm tingly sensation with 
any contact and I found myself very open to discussion. Though chills were present 
they did not become uncomfortable. I found a remarkable clarity of thought and an 
enjoyable audio alteration. Pain threshold was greatly reduced and sensational 
sexual control came easily.

       Once you and Ann went to bed both Helen and I blasted off to a sensual 
plane of consciousness that I have never felt before. I know Helen will agree with 
me saying that through further explorations of this substance we would benefit in 
finding a pathway further the loving aspect of our relationship. Though I would 
like to say that after our first experience with "pro-line" (catchy huh!) We could 
retain the ability to return to said sensual plane. Unfortunately the doors are 
not that easy to open, (at least for me). I feel an urgent need to unlock these 
doors for Helen's and my use. We would like be part of continued research on this 
subject.

       I would like to reassure of my fervent belief in caution, discretion and 
beneficial use only. Helen and I discussed at great length the result of this 
application of the substance, Helen mentioned that we had a little trouble 
focusing and single thought but I had an overall expanded view of life, love and 
lust and after watching T.V. for about 10 or 15 we found that it was hilarious and 
much easier to look at the artistic information of Sat. Night Live I adapt skit- 
"The Bizzaro World." But as usual we turned off the tube in favor of more 
nefarious activities. 

       I did have a short surge of confused running thoughts about childhood 
escapades. Helen and I conferred on this and the feeling passed. We found that our 
pain thresholds were depressed along with almost all our inhibitions. We lay down 
side by side and lovingly explored each others faces - this has to be one of the 
more erotic things we have ever done together. By the time we were stirring for 
earlier delights both Helen and I were electrically aware of the signals that 
pervaded our sensual beings. Helen who by the way sometimes worried herself during 
fore play about her sometimes scarcity of lubrication. I love her any way possible 
so it is of minor deference to me, but sometimes it inhibits her if she feels that 
she should be damper. Always temporary mental and physical dysfunction disappear 
when she becomes encompassed by our love making. Last night she was so single 
minded in her perseverance in pleasure that before I had stroked her nether 
regions once, she was bedewed with love elixir. (steamy stuff eh! not)

       As for myself I was able to put a handle on limitless control of my body as 
well as my sex organs, The heavenly feeling of the light reflected off the cloud 
ceiling, filled the room with a soft outwardly glow and all life, with the 
exception of my love and I, ceased to exist. Orgasm was entirely reachable to both 
of us but there was an easy going lack or urgency that marked the ultimate feeling 
that the loving was more important than the orgasms themselves. A visual softening 
and a distinct electric purple glow after we had culminated round one exotically.
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